Davis County Library Board Meeting
Davis County Library Headquarters
Staff Conference Room

133 S. Main Street, Farmington, Utah
March 15, 2016, 8:11 a.m.

PRESENT:

Susan Smith, Chair

Mary Lynne Morgan

Jil Craythorne

Jim Smith, Commissioner

Chris Sanford, Director

Ann Summerhays, excused

Roger Woodward, excused

Claudette Eastman, excused

Others:

Neal Geddes, Attorney’s Office
Jerry Meyer, Assistant Director
WELCOME:
Mrs. Smith welcomed the Board and guests to the meeting.  
MINUTES:


Mrs. Morgan made a motion to approve the minutes of the Library Board meeting held February 16, 2016.  Mrs. Craythorne seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.

POLICY CHANGES – PROPOSED:
-Mrs. Sanford told the Board we have some proposed changes in the Young Adult Material Selection Policy #110.  When the policy was written, we were able to issue library cards for children and young adults concurrently.  The makeup of material in the young adult collection was considered very similar to the types of material in the children’s collection in terms of sophistication and interest.  There is a trend to identify young adult literature as addressing the needs of readers in the 13 through 18 age range.  This age range is consistent with the age ranges identified by the Utah State Library, and most other public libraries as it categorizes services for children and young adults.  The changes proposed specifically define that the young adult collection addresses the needs of readers in the 13-18 age range.  We also made a change from preferring to order paperbacks for Young Adults to ordering hardback titles focused on content and readability.  Commissioner Smith made a motion to accept the proposed changes to the Young Adult section of the Materials Selection Policy #110 as presented.  Mrs. Morgan seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  
-Mrs. Sanford told the Board that as a result of the proposed changes in the Young Adult Materials Selection Policy, we will eliminate the children’s/young adult option from the library card as these collections no longer align that closely.  There will be Adult or Children’s cards.  Commission Smith made a motion to approve the change in policy.  Mrs. Craythorne seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
OPEN MEETING LAW TRAINING – NEAL GEDDES:

Neal Geddes, Chief Civil Deputy from the County Attorney’s Office, conducted the annual open meeting law training for the Board.  

CONTRACT RATIFICATIONS:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that the following contracts were approved at a Commission Meeting since our last Board meeting:
-Agreement with Syracuse City for use of their Community Center for our Summer Reading programs in Syracuse (no charge).  Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the contract.  Mrs. Morgan seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  
-Agreement with Britney Hunter for a gardening program in the amount of $200.  Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Mrs. Craythorne seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
-Agreement with Shawn Olsen for a gardening program in the amount of $200.  Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Mrs. Morgan seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.

-Agreement with Kenneth Oppel for an author program, on May 3, 2016, in the amount of $3,000.  Mrs. Morgan made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Mrs. Craythorne seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

ART WORK – REVIEW:

Mrs. Sanford showed the Board the art work by Nancy Lund donated by the R.W. Willey family which will be hung in the Headquarters Library and the Syracuse Branch.
PROGRAMMING – UPDATE:

-LEAP into Gardening was held on February 29, 2016 and had about 95 attendees.
-Oh, Snap! – A portrait photography workshop was held on March 5, 2016 at the Headquarters Library.  About 50 were in attendance.
-March 25, 2016 will be the opening reception of the Davis County Photography Exhibit at 6:30 p.m.  The Headquarters Library will close at 6:00 pm and open again at 7:00 pm with storytelling and activities for children.
-Our spring Read-a-thon was held on March 11, 2016 at the Central, North, and South Branches.  It was very well received.

TECHNOLOGY UPDATE:

Jerry Meyer gave the Board an update on technology:

-We have had our first full month accepting credit card payments on our website.  Without much advertising it has greatly exceeded our expectations.  We are still waiting for machines that will take chip enable credit cards before we can take credit card payments in the libraries.
-BLUECloud Visibility is a new service which is offered by SirsiDynix which would make the items in our library catalog searchable on the Internet.  The proposed contract is being reviewed by the Civil Attorney.
-Facebook provides a number of ways of measuring usage and activity on our page.  Mr. Meyer provided a report to show usage. 
-We are in the process of redesigning our website to align with the visual style of the County.

RATIFICATION OF BILLS – DECEMBER 2015:
Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the bills paid in December 2015 in the amount of $522,759.72.  Mrs. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously. Ratification of January 2016 and February 2016 bills were tabled until the next meeting.
ADJOURNMENT:

Mrs. Morgan made a motion to adjourn at 9:33 a.m.  Mrs. Craythorne seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
____________________________________________________

Janet Rigby                                                   Date approved
March 15, 2016



